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March 15, 2018

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE, HELD ON THURSDAY, MARCH 15, 2018 IN THE LOWER LEVEL CONFERENCE ROOM OF THE TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL OFFICES, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
CALL MEETING TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 pm by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
Craig Cowper, John Kocis, Richard Kolasinski, Joe Gorak
Members Absent:

Richard Kolasinski, (excused) 

Also Present:


Glenn Wynn, Township Planning Director





Steve Henige, Fazal Khan and Associates

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Gorak, seconded by Kocis to approve the minutes of the January 23, 2018 meeting, as presented.   All members present in favor.  MOTION CARRIED.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR / VISITORS
No Business presented from the floor. 

TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT

Mr. Glenn Wynn indicated that the Capital Improvement Plan is finalized and suggested that the Sidewalk Committee make available a list of prioritized projects to present to the Board of Trustees, to support the funding that will be made available to this committee.   The members briefly discussed 1500’ of sidewalk needed from the Macomb Orchard Trail to Seven Oaks Drive on the south side of 24 Mile Road.  Mr. Wynn agreed that this is a good one to be done with these funds. Mr. Wynn also suggested the property on the corner of Auburn and Hixon.  It was the only property where an easement was not obtained last year when block grant money was used in that area. 

Mr. Wynn also told the members that block grant money will be used this year on Phillips Street at Auburndale, connecting the subdivision to the nearby park.  This project will start in May or June of this year.  Block grant money is also being sought for sidewalk construction in the southwest portion of the township, Kenmore, Cornwall and Kenmore being some of the streets involved.
(Mr. Wynn left the meeting at 5:09pm.)
ENGINEER’S REPORT

Steve Henige (Fazal Khan & Associates, Inc.) reminded that committee that he had not yet been told to move forward on the work at 52530 Mound Road.  (This motion was since made and passed at the January meeting where Mr. Henige was not present.) 
ENGINEER’S REPORT  (Continued)
Mr. Henige informed the committee that the previously discussed work on Milonas Drive and also Patterson Drive will be completed this spring.

The committee brought up that Rizzo Drive at 23 Mile Road does not appear to have been started, although it had been approved.  Mr. Henige will look into this, contacting Dave Miller at DPW for whatever is needed to proceed.

Sidewalk width (5’ vs 7’) was briefly discussed.

OLD BUSINESS
There was short discussion of the printed list of deferrals.  It was noted that the deferrals are quite old, some dating back to the 1990’s.  Mr. Cowper agreed that research and updating should be done, to see if ownership of the properties have changed.
Regarding the letter from Mr. Ray Breederland (see minutes of 01/23/2018 regular meeting), Mr. Cowper told the committee that a new sign company has not yet been chosen, but it is on his task list to look for an new vendor.

NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Cowper informed the committee the next scheduled meeting date coincides with the May election here in Shelby Township, and that the meeting should be cancelled.  

MOTION by Gorak, seconded by Kocis, to cancel the regularly scheduled May meeting of the Sidewalk Committee due to the Special Election in Macomb County.  Motion passed.
Chairperson Cowper updated the members about the Sidewalk Repair program and the letters that are currently being sent out. 
ADJOURNMENT
Members were reminded that the next meeting is scheduled for June 12, 2018.
Motion by Gorak, seconded by Kocis to adjourn.  Motion carried.
Meeting was adjourned 5:33 pm.
                                                          __________________________________

                              


      
Craig Cowper, Chairman
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